
Dear Site Leaders,  
 
The Special Education Department is reaching out to you to provide an update on the District’s 
responsibility to provide compensatory education for students with disabilities as a result of 
school closures as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
As you may recall, the 2019-2020 school year found SCUSD, along with school districts across 
the state and country in a difficult position. School closures were needed to mitigate the impact 
of the COVID-19 pandemic. For students with disabilities (along with those suspected of having 
a disability), school closures impacted federally and state identified timelines for assessing and 
providing needed educational services in alignment with each student’s Individual Education 
Program (IEP).  
 
At the start of the 2022-2023 school year, the Special Education department provided an 
asynchronous professional learning presentation on Compensatory Education. Throughout the 
fall of 2022, site teams have been hosting IEP meetings in which teams have met and 
discussed the need for students to receive Compensatory Education services. These have been 
documented within IEP documents. Thank you for having these unique conversations.  

 
Recently, SCUSD received updated guidance from the California Department of Education 
(CDE) regarding options for how to determine compensatory education. The guidance states 
that to expedite offers to families, the Special Education Department shall make offers of 
compensatory services directly to families. As a result of this guidance, we would like to ask for 
your support with the following: 

● 


